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February 27, 2019 

HOUSE HEALTH CARE COMMITTEE - MANDATORY VACCINATION BILL HB 3063 
Chief Sponsors: Representative Greenlick, Helt, Mitchell, Schouten, Wilde, Senator Thomsen 
Regular Sponsors: Representative Doherty, Prusak, Williams, Senator Wagner  

STRONG OPPOSITION HB 3063 - MANDATORY VACCINES 

Dear Representatives Greenlick, Helt, Mitchell, Schouten, Wilde, Senator Thomsen and Members of the 
House Healthcare Committee, 

 My name is Lauren Corder and I am the clinical director of Children’s Clinical Care, LLC, in 
Lake Oswego, Ore.  At Children’s Clinical Care, we provide cognitive-behavioral therapies to children 
and families.  In particular, we specialize in treating children with neurocognitive disorders.  As a result of 
my work, I have seen a wide variety of disorders, not yet well understood in both the medical research 
and the general public.  What is known is that vaccines may have a role in the development of 
autoimmune disorders and contribute to neurotoxicity.  As a result, imposing mandatory vaccines on 
children and families without a full understanding of the emerging research is irresponsible at best, and 
dangerous at worst.  Attached are three letters from researchers explaining their position, which is 
supported with published, peer-reviewed journal articles.  Please take the time to read these letters before 
voting no for a bill that would force families to endanger their children.        

Sincerely, 

Lauren Corder, MA, LPC  
OR State License #: C4689 
NPI #: 1972706539 



 
 
 



 



 



 


